
Nailsea School Wider 
Reopening Safety Measures

Some images to help you see what the school will look like and the 
measures we have taken for the wider opening of the school to years 10 
and 12 from 15th June 2020



Students can ONLY enter from Mizzymead Road. All other 
entrances will be shut.

Yr 10 students will need to arrive no earlier than 9:20 am 
and will need to be seated for the start of their sessions at 
9:40am.

Yr 12 students will need to arrive no earlier than 10 
minutes prior to the start of their session.

Students should walk or cycle to school where possible 
and apply social distancing if walking with friends.

Students will NOT be permitted to be dropped off by car 
at the front of the school (unless a previous arrangement 
has existed with the Head of House). 

Students should wear non uniform and should have 
washed their hands with soap for 20 seconds before 
leaving home.



On arrival students will need to adhere to the 2m 
social distancing guidelines. They can use the yellow 
tape as a guide. 

Students should use hand sanitiser on entering the 
building.



All students will have their 
temperature checked on arrival 
(as does every member of staff 
and visitor).

This will be done through a 
forehead thermometer, as shown 
on the table.

If the check suggests that a pupil 
or member of staff is unwell they 
will be kept separate from other 
students/staff and be 
collected/leave school site.



Students will be based in the 
same areas of the school and the 
same room for their time on site.

Students on the X half (those in 
Mr Markey’s and Mrs Coates’ 
Maths groups) will attend on 
either Tuesday or Wednesday and 
will be based on the first floor 
classrooms. Students will access 
these rooms using ONLY the 
Media steps.

Students on the Y half (those in 
Miss Kelly’s, Mrs Rogers’, Mr 
Probert’s or Mrs Groves’ Maths 
groups) will attend on either 
Thursday or Friday and will be 
based on the ground floor 
classrooms. They will access these 
rooms using ONLY these doors in 
the atrium.



Hand Sanitiser stations are available around site.



Some areas of the school cannot be accessed. Please do 
not cross these barriers as they are there to ensure that 
the cleaning rota is adhered to.
Students will not be able to access water fountains and 
so should bring a full bottle onto site.

Only certain toilets will be available for students to use 
based on where their classroom is based:

Ground floor toilets- opposite 37

First floor toilets – opposite 135



Students in years 10 will be 
subdivided into smaller groups 
– no more than 12 students will 
be in each group.

Staff will be present in the 
rooms to greet the students on 
arrival.

Year 10 students will need to 
remain in their allocated group 
and go straight to that room 
after being temperature 
checked.

Students are expected to 
maintain social distancing and 
should start sitting in the seats 
furthest from the door, first.



Every classroom will have the door propped open and windows will 
be open to aid ventilation. These cannot be closed so students may 
want to think about the clothing they wear to school.
Students will be expected to use hand sanitiser prior to picking up 
the resources that will be at the front of the room.
If required, tissues are in the room and should be disposed of in 
the lidded bin at the front of the room.



A yellow line will indicate where the member of staff will 
remain during the course of the lesson – adhering to the 
2m distance rule.
Students will stay in the same room and, where there is 
more than one subject being delivered, staff will 
changeover at the allotted time.
Staff will be wiping down desks and equipment as they 
leave and when they arrive in a new room.



Students are expected to bring their own equipment to 
school; pen, pencil, ruler. They can bring their own 
exercise books with them but these will not be collected 
in to be marked by the teacher.
Students will not be able to share or borrow equipment 
with other students.

It will be lovely to see students returning.
As a reminder, it is vital that all students display 
outstanding behaviour  when back in school. We cannot 
tolerate non engagement or disruption of learning at this 
time.
Unacceptable behaviour will result in your son/daughter 
being sent home and, possibly, not returning to school for 
the remainder of the academic year.


